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GATRA Audit & Finance Committee Meeting

November 18, 2014
The meeting was called to order at 11:40 am by Mayor Thomas Hoye, Member, in Taunton, MA.

Those in attendance were:

Mayor Thomas Hoye, Taunton Rep.


Mayor Kevin J. Dumas, Attleboro Rep.

Francis J. Gay, Administrator



Mark Fisher, North Attleboro Rep.
Hilary Wilson, Pembroke Rep.

Bruce D. Norling, Auditor




1. The minutes of the April 2, 2014 GATRA Audit and Finance Committee meeting were distributed to the Committee for approval.    

MOTION by Hilary Wilson to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2014 GATRA Audit and Finance Committee meeting as circulated.

SECONDED by Mark Fisher and passed by the Audit & Finance Committee
2. GATRA’s FY 2014 Financial Statements were distributed to the Committee for review.  A Presentation of GATRA’s FY 2014 Financial Report was given by Bruce D. Norling, CPA, PC.  He noted there were no exceptions found.  Mr. Norling asked the Committee if there were any questions.

Mr. Fisher asked if there was any intent to fund the OPEB liability; has a trust fund been set up?  Mr. Gay stated that GATRA does not as yet have a fund established, but does plan to research this and set something up.

Mr. Gay noted this is the second year GATRA has been able to fund its Reserve Account.  Once we set up the OPEB trust fund, we will move some of the reserve funds into the OPEB.
MOTION by Mark Fisher to present GATRA’s FY 2014 Financial Statement to the GATRA Advisory Board.
SECONDED by Hilary Wilson and passed by the Audit & Finance Committee.

3. Mr. Gay announced to the Committee that GATRA had hired Daniel W. Burgess, CPA as the new Chief Financial Officer.  Mr. Burgess has previously done work with a private auditing firm which did specialize in municipal work as well as non-profit agencies.  He is familiar with the public sector side of the accounting and auditing and with federal and state grant requirements.  He went through the first phase of the audit with our accounting team and Mr. Norling.  He is learning our system which tends to be unique.  Dan was unable to be here today for introduction because of another meeting he needed to attend.
4. Mayor Hoye asked if there was any other business to discuss.  Mr. Wilson asked if the Committee should agree for Mr. Gay not to have to step out of the meeting when questions are asked of Mr. Norling regarding the audit.

MOTION by Mark Fisher for the Committee to allow the Administrator to remain in the meeting while the auditor is answering questions of the Committee .
SECONDED by Hilary Wilson and passed by the Audit & Finance Committee.

MOTION by Mark Fisher to adjourn the meeting.
SECONDED by Hilary Wilson and passed by the Audit & Finance Committee.

